
Good News Reflections 
June 5, 2024 
We will be going “Old School” 
tonight 
 
Dear Praying Friends, 
 
We have so much to share with you about how God has been working in our mee;ngs; and how He has been 
providing for our new home.  That update is s;ll in the works, and we plan to have it out soon.   
 
We have an urgent prayer request. Two weeks ago today, Tim’s computer crashed (a local computer tech is 
working now to retrieve the data).  There are years of messages and illusion paDers on that hard drive - please 
pray that he is able to retrieve those files (Tim has hard copies, but not recent computer back-ups). 
 
It took about a week (due to the Memorial Day weekend) for us to find out that the computer was not 
repairable. We purchased a new computer (that will handle video projec@on), and were finally able to update 
the video presenta;on soHware yesterday, but the program froze-up last night and is s;ll not working.  Please 
pray that we can get the video projec;on running for the rest of the week and summer.  Pray especially that 
God will enable the computer tech to retrieve all of Tim’s files. 
 
Tonight, we begin a Vaca@on Bible School at Shenandoah Bap8st Church, in Cleveland, TN. We 

will be going “Old School” tonight (using a large Wordless Book to 
illustrate the message, along with a Christmas present to illustrate God’s 
giH of Salva@on). That takes us back about 24 years to BVP (Before Video 
Projec@on). We know God’s Word isn’t dependent on our tools – and His 
Word will never return void!  We look forward to sharing with you all of 
God’s blessings from this week! 
 

Please pray with us that God will work in hearts, and that many decisions will be made for Christ this week. Also, 
con;nue to pray for Susan’s health – it’s been a very rough year for her.   
 
Reaching Families for Him, 

 
 

Tim and Susan Vermaas  


